January 23, 2001

COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

Of the Common Council of the City of Phillips at a public hearing and special meeting held in the council room on January 23, 2001.

Council President McBain called the public hearing to order at 7:00 PM to receive comments and discussion on a proposed amendment to Section 7.08, Traffic Code, Municipal Code of the City of Phillips, pertaining to extension of snowmobile routes. Council members present is listed below.

1st Aldermanic District


Joe Perkins and Lee Belan
2nd Aldermanic District


Leon Namtzu
3rd Aldermanic District


Bill McBain and Dorothy Hanish
Mayor




Keith A. Corcilius
City Attorney



Gregg A. Bilz
Clerk/Treasurer



Lee V. Lamoreaux

Visitors sign in list. Mayor Corcilius abstained from participation in the subject matter of the public hearing and action on the subject matter of the public hearing citing possible conflict of interest.

The following are comments and discussion related to the subject matter of the public hearing.

City Attorney Bilz: Citing Wisconsin State Statute 350.042, any roadway or shoulder of any street or county road in the City can be utilized by snowmobilers for access to residences.

Police Chief Moore: The subject is the extension of routing to existing snowmobile routes.

D.P.W. Staroba and Frank Dusek, Trails Chairman, Price County Trails Association: Signage stored can be placed back in service and new signs cou1d be purchased. Cost of new signs would be in the range of $200.00 to $250.00.

Mr. McBain: The City of Phillips should foot the bill for new signs. The snowmobile business is very good for the City of Phillips.

Motion by Mr. Perkins, seconded by Mrs. Hanish to close the public hearing. Carried. Public hearing closed at 7:54 PM.

Motion by Mr. Perkins, seconded by Mr. Belan adopting the proposed amendment to Section 7.08(6)(a)1., Traffic Code, Municipal Code of the City of Phillips, to become legal when ordinance amendment is published and signage in place. Carried. Ordinance amendment published as a separate entry.

Motion by Mr. Perkins, seconded by Mr. Belan instructing D.P.W. Staroba to order signs needed for snowmobile routing. Carried.

Mayor Corcilius opened the meeting of the Common Council at 7:56 PM.

Frank Dusek, Trails Chairman, Price County Trails Association, stated that local businesses should share in the cost of new signs related to snowmobile routing extensions.

Chris Kaempfer, representing Kaempfer & Associates, informed counci1 members that the D.N.R. would like the sewage treatment plant phosphorus removal equipment in place and plant modifications completed by the end of October, 2001. Bids will be let for the project on February 1, 2001, and bids submitted to be opened on February 22, 2001. Mr. Kaempfer further stated that he will expedite review of project plans with the D.N.R.

Motion by Mr. Perkins, seconded by Mrs. Hanish to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:43 PM.

Attest:        Lee V. Lamoreaux           


Approved:    Keith A. Corcilius
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Mayor

